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08/03/2016 

Condors Newsletter 
Including: General Meeting Minutes, 

Show and Tell and Items of Interest 
 

 
 

President Robert Wagner 805-491-2222 robert_wagner@roadrunner.com 

Vice President Anthony Abey 818-257-3140 anthony76@sbcglobal.net 

Treasurer Randy Bronson 805-732-0625 RandyFishman@verizon.net 

Secretary Mike Milbrett, 805-402-2843 mikonovich@gmail.com 

Safety Officer Mel Tufto 805-341-9801 mtufto@verizon.net 

Operations Robert Vizzo 805-890-9087 robertvizzo@hotmail.com 

Membership Alan Hoff 805-404-6860 amhoff93010@twc.com 
    
 

Flash! 
Next Meeting: 
  Camarillo Senior Center 
  Wed, 09/07/2016 7:00 PM 
 
  Speaker: TBD 
 
..Show and Tell 
 
Future Events: 
  TBD 

 

Index: 

• Meeting Minutes (this page) 

• Name the Plane (page 2) 

• Recent Solo (page 3) 

Introduction: 

Welcome to the Condors Newsletter.  Readers are 
invited to send ads, articles, photos for inclusion in 
the next issue.  Send them to 
amhoff93010@twc.com  

Al Hoff, Editor  

Meeting Minutes, 08/03/2016: 

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM. Nate 
Rambo led the Pledge of Allegiance. Thank you 
Nate. Richard Hodgson moved to approve the 
minutes from the July meeting. The members 
passed the motion. 
 
Guest Speakers: 
 
There were no guest speakers. 
 

1. Robert Wagner discussed the meetings with 
Supervisor Zaragoza, Supervisor Bennett, 
and Supervisor Parks. 

a. The sites discussed were the old 
dump in Ventura, the settling basin 
near the Flying Circus, and the 
current CIC field. 

b. Recommended staying at CIC with 
help from Parks and Long on the 
advisory board at CSUCI. 

c. We will start discussions with the 
waste management to see what the 
process is for getting the dump re-
designated for use. This direction is 
going to be a long term project, and 
potentially costly. 

d. The settling basin is currently in a 
dispute, so after that settles we will 
see what can be done. 

e. The meeting with Linda Parks 
underlings led nowhere. 

f. A meeting with Kathy Long is 
scheduled for September. 

g. Supervisor Bennett is excited about 
the economic prospects. 

2. Make sure we don’t make waves with the 
college. Be good stewards and tenants. 

3. There will be a change of president at the 
college. 

4. VC is the only “Drone Friendly” area of the 
state… 

5. Mel Tufto discussed some of the work that 
he is pursuing with the Gas company using 
drones to inspect the pipelines. 

6. Should we develop multiple flying sites if 
we can get in at the optional areas?  



2 

7. The 400’ limit was discussed. If we are 
flying within AMA guidelines at a 
sanctioned field with proper spotters we can 
exceed 400’.  

8. Discussed field clean up for safety. Snake 
hiding spots need to be eliminated! Robert 
Wagner mentioned picking up some Redi-
crete to fill in some of the larger holes in the 
taxi and runways. 

9. Please consider serving on the board of 
directors next year. At least the president 
and treasurer offices will need to be filled, 
perhaps more… 

10. Danny has been working with his multi-
rotor craft in autonomous flight for use in 
commercial surveying applications. 

11. We need to review fire extinguisher 
requirements. Everyone should have one at 
their pit locations per the Fire Mitigation 
Plan. 

12. There was nothing for show and tell this 
month 

 
The meeting was called at 7:55PM. 
 

Name the Plane: 

A new feature this month, Name the Plane.  Send 
me an email if you think you know the plane.  First 
three to email me will be mentioned in next month's 
newsletter.   
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Recent Solo: 

Jake Schuberg soloed on 8/7/2016.   

 

Jake, a week after his solo 

 
 
The newsletter is a lot short this month -- Heed the 
comment in the box below!!! 
 
 

If you have interesting pictures, send them to Al 
Hoff, amhoff93010@twc.com   We will publish them 
as space permits.  Also, if you want to compose a 
short article, that would be good also.   


